
EDITORIAL

On behalf of the new Editorial Board it is my honour to welcome the 
Readers of the „Comparative Law Review”. Starting from this issue our 
journal will be published annually and it is our intention to commence the 
editorial process in January each year. The „CLR” will retain its profile 
as an open-access and peer-reviewed academic journal which includes 
submissions relating to both private and public law, with a particular 
focus on comparative studies. We also encourage authors to submit 
articles and shorter notes that are interdisciplinary in nature, though 
the legal perspective should be considered as dominant. Proposals 
elaborating on how the comparative method is applied in domestic and 
international jurisprudence are particularly welcome.

The current issue of the „CLR” embodies three studies, seven articles, 
and shorter notes as well as three case-law notes. The range of authors 
is truly international and so is the scope of the themes undertaken. We 
hope that the trend towards internationalization of contents continues. 
However, let me stress that the doors of the „CLR” are open to all authors 
and submissions need not necessarily tackle international or European 
law. We welcome papers dealing with all fields of domestic law, legal 
theory and philosophy, as well as history of law.

Let me also take this opportunity to express my best words of thanks 
to the previous Editorial Board under the leadership of Prof. dr hab. 
Kazimierz Lubiński, who was the Editor-in-Chief of the „CLR” from its 
reactivation in 2013 until 2016. I also would like to thank the Members of 
the Academic Board of the „CLR” for their continuing support. Last but 
not least, we appreciate the excellent co-operation with Mr. Christopher 
Wright in ensuring that the accepted submissions abide by the proper 
standards of academic English.

Prof. Michał Balcerzak

                                                                                    Editor-in-Chief


